
 District Weekly  

Bulletin 

 

 
Contact Us: 

 
Customer Service 

(352) 753-4508 
 

Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Budget 

(352) 674-1920 
 

Community Standards 
(352) 751-3912 

 
Community Watch 

(352) 753-0550 
 

Property Management 
(352) 753-4022 

 
Finance Customer Service 

(352) 750-0000 
 

Human Resources 
(352) 674-1905 

 
Public Safety 

(352) 205-8280 
 

Purchasing 
(352) 751-6700 

 
Recreation Administration 

(352) 674-1800 
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DistrictGov.org 

CDD Orientation      

This valuable program is held each Thursday at 10:00 a.m. at the District 
office located at 984 Old Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing.  For 

additional information, please contact the District Customer Service 
Center at 352-753-4508. 

CDD Orientation is cancelled until further notice. 

January 28, 2021 



 

 

Information Provided by... 

District Administrative Offices 

As the safety of residents, guests, staff and visitors in The Villages community 

continues to be of utmost importance to the District, all District Administrative 

Offices will continue to be open on an appointment only basis until further notice. 

Appointments can be made by emailing or contacting the appropriate District 

Department.   

 

 Administration- 352-751-3939 or CustomerService@districtgov.org  

 Bonds- 352-751-3900 or Bonds@districtgov.org  

 Community Standards- 352-751-3912 or DeedCompliance@districtgov.org  

 Customer Service- 352-753-4508 or CustomerService@districtgov.org  

 Human Resources- 352-674-1905 or HumanResources@districtgov.org  

 Recreation- 352-674-1800 or RecreationDepartment@districtgov.org  

 Risk Management– 352-674-1828 or RiskManagement@districtgov.org 

 Utilities- 352-750-0000 or Utilities@districtgov.org  

 

If you do not know which department to contact, please call the District Customer 

Service Center at 352-753-4508.   

 

Masks are required for all appointments at all District Administrative offices, due to 

the nature of the transactions being less than 6 feet apart. 

 

There is a drop box available in the breezeway outside of the District 

office located at 984 Old Mill Run.  If you need to drop off 

correspondence, please utilize the locked drop box. 
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mailto:DeedCompliance@districtgov.org
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Information Provided By... 

The Mangrove Executive Golf Course timber bridge renovation began this week. 

This improvement project is necessary due to the slow percolation of the soil 

structure in the Evans Prairie, which causes the water table to rise following the 

tropical systems that frequent Florida’s peninsula during the peak storm season.  

This water retention area, along with many others throughout the community are 

part of the overall storm water collection, storage and conveyance system.  The 

raising up of the cart bridge will allow for ongoing use in spite of fluctuating water 

levels throughout the year. Although we are now in the middle of the high golfing 

season, this temporary disruption must occur while the water levels are down, in 

conjunction with the drier winter period. After the renovation is complete, the 

improved infrastructure will enable access to the golf course on the far side of the 

timber bridge all year long.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Silver Lake Executive Golf Course Renovation 

The Executive Golf and Purchasing departments have been working diligently to 

procure a qualified and experienced contractor for the construction of the AAC 

recommended and VCCDD approved Silver Lake Executive Golf course renovation 

project. The team anticipates bringing forward a recommendation to the AAC for 

approval during the spring. The Silver Lake renovation will consist of new greens, 

tees, fairways and re-grassing. Additionally, the course will feature landscape 

enhancements and modifications for improved playability. 

  



  

Did You Know?? 

Did you know that there were 2,613,592 rounds played 

on the Executive Golf courses in 2020? That was an in-

crease of more than 440,000 from 2019! This influx of 

golf occurred during the pandemic, as the District made 

key adjustments with the guidance of health officials to 

keep golf an essential outdoor activity. Thank you to our 

golfers for making safety a top priority!  

Did You Know?? 

Did you know that when a moving company vehicle stops at a gate house within 
The Villages, the Community Watch Gate Attendant gathers information about 
the company’s name, vehicle and the destination in The Villages?  The 
information is provided to Community Watch Dispatch who then assigns a Patrol 
Driver to stop by the address.  Not only does Community Watch assist the delivery 
driver in taking the best route to prevent damage to District and personal 
property, but it provides an opportunity to meet new residents and provide 
helpful information! 



 

 

Information Provided By... 

Recreation Facility Renovations 

At times, the recreation facilities are closed for an extended time so the Property 

Management teams can perform maintenance work and other projects for the 

facility's sustainability.  Some examples of these projects recently included new 

front doors, wallpaper, skylight, and lobby furniture at the La Hacienda Regional 

Recreation Complex, new wallpaper at Canal Village Recreation Center, new 

flooring in the banquet rooms at the SeaBreeze Regional Recreation Complex and 

new billiards pockets at a number of the billiards halls. 

In addition, the facilities are routinely disinfected and sanitized providing a clean 

and safe environment for residents to enjoy! 

 

Friendly Reminders 

When enjoying Recreation & Parks Department sponsored activities we ask you to 

remember the following guidelines: 

•Please, always carry your Villages ID/Guest ID and follow all posted rules and 

regulations in your activity location - including all posted age requirements at all 

centers.  

•Prior to getting involved in your recreational program, be sure to consult a 

physician to ensure you are ready to participate if your interests include strenuous 

activities. 

•Please be sure to fill out the activity release at your recreation center before 

joining in the fun and always wear appropriate attire while at the recreation center. 

•Participation in recreational activities always involves some degree of risk. 

Participants assume full responsibility for and risk of bodily injury arising out of or 

in any way connected with participation or involvement in or presence at the 

activity or program. Play and swim at your own risk. 

 



 

 Information Provided By... 

Resident Dog Owners 

For the enjoyment of all residents and their pets, there are five dog friendly leash-

free parks in The Villages.  These parks are fenced in play areas for both large and 

small dogs designed so dogs can run freely and socialize with other dogs.  These 

parks have doggy amenities, water and waste stations and people amenities 

including benches and pleasant scenery.  For a listing of all locations, as well as 

additional information, please visit https://www.districtgov.org/departments/

Recreation/dogparks.aspx.  When not using a dog park please be considerate of 

others and all properties.  Dog owners are responsible for picking up after their 

pets.  Please take all waste home for disposal.  Do not use storm drains, postal or 

recreation facilities for disposing of solid waste or plastic bags. In addition, please 

follow all county ordinances including all dogs are required to be on a leash.   

Villa Road Maintenance – Village 

Community Development District Nos. 1, 2 & 4 

Asphalt rejuvenation applications are scheduled to begin on villa roadways in 

District 1, District 2 and District 4 February 8, 2021 through February 12, 2021, 

weather permitting.  Signs will be placed at the entrance of villas that will be 

impacted.  The contractor will be handing out notifications and information the 

day before work is scheduled to begin in each area.  Please refrain from using 

irrigation or washing vehicles during the week of application. The roads need to be 

dry for the product to soak into the asphalt. It is not necessary to park outside your 

villa or on a different street.  While we appreciate providing the product as much 

time to soak in as possible before driving on it, the product soaks into the asphalt 

in 60-90 minutes and may be driven sooner if necessary. We apologize for the 

inconvenience and thank you for your cooperation and patience. Please call District 

Property Management at 352-753-4022 if you have any questions.   

• Villa De Leon 

• Villa Del Canto 

• Villa Escondido 

• Villa Natchez 

Information Provided By... 



  

Information Provided By... 

 

 The Need For Blood: 

Did you know that every two seconds someone in America needs blood? Over 300,000 pints of 

blood are needed daily in the U.S And only 38% of the population is eligible to donate. The Need 

for blood is constant and the blood supply must be regularly replenished 

When you donate: 

1.At the donation center, blood is donated. 

2. At the laboratory, blood is separated into 3 components: red cells, platelets, and plasma. Sam-

ples are then tested. 

3. Components are then sent to hospitals 

4. At the hospital, doctors determine if and when a patient needs the components. Blood compo-

nents are transfused to a patient in need  

How can you help? 

 Donate blood regularly. You can donate whole blood every 56 days. 

 Volunteer your time to help the blood program. 

 Share the need for blood with your friends and family and encourage them to donate. 

 Host a blood drive!  

The blood donation process: 

             Before:                                    During:                  After: 

 Hydrate           Register           Hydrate More 

  Dress Comfortably         Review Health History              Avoid heavy lifting and exercise  

   Maintain Iron Levels      Mini-physical  Enjoy knowing you are helping people 

   Relax       The Donation                      Relax, Hero!  

Since the onset of the COVID-19 virus, many organizations testing blood, platelets, and plasma 

donation for the COVID-19 antibodies. The test can determine if a donor’s immune system has 

produced antibodies to the virus. This information is critical because it can determine if the donor 

can donate convalescent plasma. This type of donation is gathered from individuals who have had 

COVID-19. The antibodies may help patients actively fighting the virus and plasma is still very 

much needed while the vaccine is becoming more readily available.  

 

Source:https://oaapn.org/2017/01/why-donate-blood/;https://nationaltoday.com/national-blood-donor-month/ 



 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled 

maintenance: 

 Laurel Manor Regional Recreation Complex Indoor Facilities, 

Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool 

The Laurel Manor Regional Recreation Complex Indoor Facilities, Outdoor 

Facilities and Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance January 29th. 

 Churchill Street Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor 

Facilities  and Family Pool 

The Churchill Street Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities 

and Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on January 28th. 

 Canal Street Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor 

Facilities  and Family Pool 

The Canal Street Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and 

Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on February 1st. 

 Tall Trees Neighborhood Recreation Area Adult Pool 

The Tall Trees Neighborhood Recreation Area Adult Pool will be closed for 

maintenance until February 15th.  

 Virginia Trace Neighborhood Adult Pool 

The Virginia Trace Neighborhood Adult Pool will be closed for maintenance until 

April 8th.  

 Colony Cottage Regional Recreation Complex Indoor Facilities, 

Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool 

The Colony Cottage Regional Recreation Complex Indoor Facilities, Outdoor 

Facilities and Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance February 2nd. 

 Sterling Heights Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor 

Facilities  and Family Pool 

The Sterling Heights Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities 

and Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on January 28th. 

 



 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled 

maintenance: 

 Knudson Softball Field Parking Lot 

The Knudson Softball Field Parking Lot will be closed on January 29th. 

 Mulberry Grove Dog Park 

The Mulberry Grove Dog Park is closed for the installation of a shade structure. 

 Sterling Heights Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor 

Facilities  and Family Pool 

The Sterling Heights Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities 

and Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on January 28th. 

 SeaBreeze Regional Recreation Complex Indoor Facilities, Outdoor 

Facilities and Sports Pool 

The SeaBreeze Regional Recreation Complex Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities 

and Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance January 29th. 

 Fish Hawk Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities and Outdoor 

Facilities 

The Fish Hawk Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities and Outdoor Facilities 

will be closed for maintenance on February 5th 

 Manatee Village Recreation Center Billiards Hall 

The Manatee Village Recreation Center Billiards Hall will be closed for maintenance 

on January 28th. 

 



 

 

Tunnel Closures 

Tunnel Closures 

As recommended by the Amenity Authority Committee (AAC) and the Project 

Wide Advisory Committee (PWAC) and approved by the Districts which own 

tunnels, the multi-modal path tunnels located under Buena Vista Boulevard and El 

Camino Real are scheduled to be painted January 4, 2021 through January 29, 

2021.  The purpose for these and other tunnels to be impacted is for the capital 

improvement project which will yield a reflective coating to aid in visibility as one 

traverses the tunnel. These improvements will enhance tunnel user safety. Dates 

may be adjusted due to unforeseen circumstances, including weather. 

All work is scheduled between 9:00 p.m. and 5:00 a.m. There will be short periods 

during the night where the tunnels will be closed and an alternate route must be 

taken.  

 

B1 - 16680 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Mulberry) 

B4 - 1700 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Belle Aire/Alhambra) 

 

B2 - 17200 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Legacy) 

B5 - 2890 El Camino Real (El Camino/Alhambra/Savannah) 

 

B3 - 17700 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Belle Meade) 

 

B6 - 1530 Buena Vista Blvd (Buena Vista/Savannah) 

 

Everything possible will be done to minimize your inconvenience. For the SAFETY 

of our crews and all residents, we ask that you please use caution and pay attention 

to all signage. 

 

Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.  For additional information, please 

contact District Property Management at 352-753-4022. 



 

 

January 21, 2021 

The Sumter County Health Department Provides 

updates on covid-19 vaccination 

Media Contact:  

Megan McCarthy 

DLCHD60PIO@flhealth.gov 

352-569-3102 

The purpose of this memo is to provide you an update concerning the COVID-19 vaccine situation in Sumter County and outline 

the next steps forward.   

As many of you know, the mass vaccination effort conducted by Global Medical Response (GMR) was suspended on January 

16th due to a shortage of vaccines.  Since that time, the health department has been in contact with GMR and has received 

from them a list of persons that were appointed but did not receive vaccination.  Additionally, the health department received 

1,000 doses to vaccinate the public that can be applied to service this list.   

Therefore, the plan for these 1,000 doses is to appoint those remaining people who received an appointment for Saturday 

afternoon (1/16) by GMR but were not vaccinated as well as to begin appointment for persons who were scheduled for 

vaccination on the early morning of 1/17.  The health department will call these individuals to schedule these appointments 

which will be spaced out over three days; January 22nd, 25th and 27th 2021.   

Beyond this, as additional doses are received by the health department from the State of Florida, I will continue to vaccinate 

the GMR appointment list in the chronological order of their scheduled appointment.  Please understand however, that those 

already requiring second doses must be given priority over the list of persons needing primary doses to ensure the success of 

the overall vaccination effort.  Second doses will be automatically scheduled and administered by the health department.  You 

will receive a vaccination card of that second dose appointment date.  No further actions are required by you.   

Please note that these vaccinations will take place at the Wildwood Community Center, on 6500 Powell Road (and not at the 

site where GMR was doing mass vaccination).   Additional vaccination sites may need to be sourced in the future as the 

situation warrants.   

Finally, for those of you waiting for your second dose from other vaccination opportunities previously conducted by the Sumter 

County Health Department, that re-supply process is moving forward smoothly. You will receive your second vaccination on 

the date that you were given.     

Please allow me to close by thanking GMR for working with the health department to provide vaccination in the most orderly 

manner possible under difficult circumstances.  As the supply situation improves over time, GMR will likely assist the health 

department more directly by providing mass vaccinations.   

I also want to thank you all for your patience.   

My office may be reached at 352-569-3102 if you have questions regarding this letter.   

Respectfully,  

Sanford D Zelnick D.O.., M.S.  

Director 

Sumter County Health Department 

mailto:DLCHD60PIO@flhealth.gov


  



  



 

 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

 

Village Community Development District No. 7 (District 7) is seeking an alternate 

member to serve on the Architectural Review Committee. 

 

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of District 7 and have lived in 

The Villages for at least one year.  Candidates are recommended to have education 

and/or experience in any of the following areas:  architecture, ability to read site 

plans, residential/commercial construction, building management, deed restricted 

communities, landscaping, county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not 

required.  The Committee meets weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 3 hours 

(8:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m.).   

 

The required attendance for the alternate member is to attend an Architectural 

Review Committee meeting each week for four (4) weeks and then monthly 

thereafter.   

 

If you are interested in becoming an alternate member on the Architectural Review 

Committee, complete the application on the next page and return it to the 

Community Standards Department, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, Florida no later 

than 5:00 p.m. on February 26, 2021. 

 

Section 112.3145(7)(g), Florida Statutes requires that Architectural 

Review Committee members must complete and submit a Statement of 

Financial Interests (Form 1) at the time they are appointed to the 

Architectural Review Committee. This form can be found on the last 6 

pages of this bulletin.  

Information Provided By... 



 

 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

 

Village Community Development District No. 6 (District 6) is seeking an alternate 

member to serve on the Architectural Review Committee. 

 

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of District 6 and have lived in 

The Villages for at least one year.  Candidates are recommended to have education 

and/or experience in any of the following areas:  architecture, ability to read site 

plans, residential/commercial construction, building management, deed restricted 

communities, landscaping, county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not 

required.  The Committee meets weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 3 hours 

(8:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m.).   

 

The required attendance for the alternate member is to attend an Architectural 

Review Committee meeting each week for four (4) weeks and then monthly 

thereafter.   

 

If you are interested in becoming an alternate member on the Architectural Review 

Committee, complete the application on the next page and return it to the 

Community Standards Department, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, Florida no later 

than 5:00 p.m. on February 26, 2021. 

 

Section 112.3145(7)(g), Florida Statutes requires that Architectural 

Review Committee members must complete and submit a Statement of 

Financial Interests (Form 1) at the time they are appointed to the 

Architectural Review Committee. This form can be found on the last 6 

pages of this bulletin.  

 

Information Provided By... 



 

 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

 

Village Community Development District No. 8 (District 8) is seeking an alternate 

member to serve on the Architectural Review Committee. 

 

The applicant must be a full time resident of District 8 and have lived in The 

Villages for at least one year.  Candidates are recommended to have education and/

or experience in any of the following areas:  architecture, ability to read site plans, 

residential/commercial construction, building management, deed restricted 

communities, landscaping, county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not 

required.  The Committee meets weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 3 hours 

(8:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m.).   

 

The required attendance for the alternate member is to attend an Architectural 

Review Committee meeting each week for four (4) weeks and then monthly 

thereafter.   

 

If you are interested in becoming an alternate member on the Architectural Review 

Committee, complete the application on the next page and return it to the 

Community Standards Department, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, Florida no later 

than 5:00 p.m. on February 26, 2021. 

 

Section 112.3145(7)(g), Florida Statutes requires that Architectural 

Review Committee members must complete and submit a Statement of 

Financial Interests (Form 1) at the time they are appointed to the 

Architectural Review Committee. This form can be found on the last 6 

pages of this bulletin.  

 

Information Provided By... 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


